
 
 Town of Canterbury 
Selectmen’s Meeting 

February 12, 2018 
  
 

Selectmen Present: Cheryl Gordon 
   George Glines 
   Art Hudson 
Town Administrator: Ken Folsom 
 
The meeting was called to order at 11:00 AM 
 
Sign: Encumbrance for Conservation Commission 
 
 
 New Business 
 
The Board discussed the warrant article to separate the Town Clerk/Tax Collector position. Ben 
asked Cheryl for the verbiage for the ballot on this. Cheryl replied that the vote would be at the 
second session. Ben gave Cheryl an email from the NHMA legal dept. that he received on Dec. 
29th that explained that the vote should be on the ballot at the first session. Ben didn’t pass this 
information on until today.  
 
Ken will check with Town Counsel for direction on which session of Town Meeting this should 
be presented at.   
 
Cheryl made a motion to enter into non-public session at 11:08 AM to discuss a personnel issue under 
RSA 91-3, II(c) Art Seconded, all in favor by roll call. 
 
Cheryl made a motion to exit the non-public session at 11:51 AM and to permanently seal the minutes, 
Art seconded, all in favor by roll call.  
 
Art asked about the PAYT bag program. Is the Solid Waste Committee going to look at alternatives to 
bag sales? Cheryl reported that the committee has not really discussed this since the presentation by Mary 
Hauptman on alternatives at the Selectmen’s meeting last fall. Ken reported that we are going to have to 
order more bags soon.  
Ken will talk to Chris Blair about the possibility of a survey for the Town Meeting.  
 
The next Selectmen’s meeting will be on February 26, 2018 at 5:00 PM at the Municipal 
Building.  
 
Cheryl made a motion to adjourn the public meeting at 12:09 PM.  George seconded he motion.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ken Folsom 
Town Administrator 


